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October 3, 2019 
   
Mr. H. Alan Brangman, Chairman, and Members of the Board   
Old Georgetown Board   
401 F Street NW, Suite 312    
Washington, DC 20001   
   
Dear Chairman Brangman and Members of the Board:   
   
On October 2, 2019 ANC 2E held its regularly scheduled public meeting, which was properly 
noticed and attended by eight commissioners, constituting a quorum. At this meeting the 
Commission adopted the following positions on matters scheduled for consideration by the Old 
Georgetown Board on October 3, 2019:  
 
With regard to SMD 2E03 - OG 19-284 (HPA 19-583) 1512 34th Street, NW: 
 
ANC 2E considers this project to be substantially too large in that the addition would overwhelm 
the existing home, which is in violation of all historic preservation standards that the ANC is 
aware of. The ANC is also very concerned about the proposal to close off the side yard and 
attach the home to the adjacent neighbor to the north, covering over a side yard that has been in 
place for a substantial period of time. 
 
ANC 2E is concerned about the precedent that this application might set for the rest of 
Georgetown. Thus, the ANC opposes this application 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
Rick Murphy 
Chair, ANC 2E 


